
LEADERS NEEDED 

There is a group called a “nominating committee” that is working on putting 
together a slate of people to be potential board members and chairpersons for 
Grace Lutheran Church.  Some of you who are reading this newsletter may have 
already been approached about being one of the nominees for some position of 
leadership.  I hope that when you are asked you will think, and pray before 
answering “yes” or “no”.  In addition, I hope that you will keep in mind that this 
particular year is a crucial one for our congregation and the lay leadership in the 
congregation.   

This year we will be calling a new pastor.  The call committee has already begun 
the process of interviewing possible pastors to be called to provide pastoral 
leadership.  But keep in mind, there is NO pastor who has been given every gift 
that is needed to carry out the mission and ministries God is challenging us as a 
congregation to carry out in the name of Jesus.  Every pastor has been given by 
God a unique set of gifts and abilities.  The same holds true for all the baptized 
who make up the body of Christ, and our particular part of the one body of Christ 
called Grace Lutheran Church.  And all of the gifts are needed!   

There are two challenges for the Call Committee, Nominating Committee, 
Planning Council as well as the entire congregation this year:  The first is 
discerning the mission and ministries that God is calling us to carry out, and 
having as much clarity and focus on mission and ministries as possible.  The 
second is discerning what kinds of gifts and abilities are needed by BOTH pastor 
and lay leaders to carry out the mission and ministries.   

But that is really only the beginning.  The next challenge is for all of us, interim 
pastor, new pastor, old and new lay leaders, as well as every member of the 
congregation, to focus on what needs to be done, and who is best equipped to do 
what in order to carry out the mission and implement the ministries.   

Keep the nominating committee, call committee, and all the current leaders of the 
congregation in your prayers.  Also give prayerful consideration to how, when 
and where God would have you make use of your gifts in the months and years 
ahead. 

Pastor Eilert 
HEALTH KITS FOR HAITI – This year’s donations at the Lenten dinners will 
be going to support this effort.  May we give with generosity and joy!    

Worship Schedule                                   
Sunday: 8 AM and 10:30 AM                 

Sunday Church School for all ages: 
9:15 AM 

Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 
216 North Wooster Ave 
Dover Ohio  44622-2948 
Phone: 330-343-6915 
Fax:  330-602-0263 
Church E-Mail: 
gracehappens@gracedover.org 
Pastor’s E-Mail: 
pastor@gracedover.org 
Website:  www.gracedover.org 
 

Pastor Lee Eilert, Interim Pastor 
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The call committee is in the process of completing the first round of interviews with the 4  
candidates that were suggested by the Synod. We will have our first round of interviews  
completed the first part of March. At that point, we will determine which candidates we want to 
invite back for a 2nd interview. We also anticipate going to see these candidates preach in their 
current church settings. We will then determine if we would like to recommend 1 of these  
candidates for call to our church. If we determine none of these candidates are a good match,  
we also have the option of requesting more names from the Synod and we will begin interviewing 
other candidates. Continue to keep us in your thoughts and prayers as we work through the call 
process. 

Submitted by: John Wolfe 
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Dear Congregation: 
The primary focus for Planning Council in the upcoming months is  
putting together the Nominating Committee.  We are in the process of  
accepting nominations to serve on our ministry boards and the Planning 
Council.  The Nominating Committee consists of the President, Vice 
President, Treasurer, Secretary and Senior Pastor and two non-Planning 
Council members from the congregation.  The Nominating Committee 
for 2010 will consist of Nathan Vaughan, David Haverfield, Beverly 
Frantz, Pam Keller, Pastor Lee Eilert, Antonette Ferrito and  
Ron Philabaum. The Nominating Committee will select names to fill the 
following ministry board positions: Stewardship, Personnel, Fellowship, 
Public Relations, Property, Lay Ministry and the position of Secretary.  
The terms to serve on the ministry boards are for two years and  
commence in June. 
In the future, the Nominating Committee will be making phone calls to 
members of the Congregation to request them to serve on one of the 
above-mentioned boards.  Please strongly consider serving on a ministry 
board as this will likely be the first board that our new Pastor has the  
opportunity to work with in 2010 and 2011.  It is very important that we 
have strong leaders serving on these boards to help make our new Pastor 
feel at home and to ease the new Pastor’s transition.  If anyone in the 
congregation has any interest in serving on one of these ministry boards 
please contact Nathan Vaughan as soon as possible.  

Nathan D. Vaughan  

Planning Council 

 

 Call Committee Update 
MICROSO FT 
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Planning Council 
 

 

 

 

  
PLANNING COUNCIL 

Next Meeting 
March 2nd, 2010 

@ 6:45 PM 

MINISTRY NIGHT 
 

Next Meeting 
March 9th, 2010 

 @ 6:45 PM 

2009-2010 BOARD MEMBERS AND OFFICERS 
Nathan Vaughan - President Dave Haverfield - Vice President 

Pam Keller - Secretary 
Beverly Frantz - Treasurer 

 
Evangelism 

Wendy Mady - Director 
Liz Miller 

Dorothy Morrison 
Janice Weber 
Melody Rader 

Fellowship 
Denise Carpenter 

Deb Foust 
Marcie Tinlin 
Frances Moser 

Property 
Howard Stein - Director 

Richard Elliott 
Ruth Stein 
John Stahl 

Tim Keplinger 
 

 

 

Lay Ministry 
Larry Lloyd - Director 

Carolyn Delphia 
Jim Gibb 

Evan Cameron 
Dale Weaver 

Glenda Sclater 
Michelle Haverfield 

Personnel 
Dave Haverfield - Director 

Mike Sergent 
Bob Sclater 

Darlene Bonta 
Ron Stahl 

Jeff Hootman 

Christian Education 
Esther Philabaum- Director 

Betsy Morris 
Dorothy Huff 
Susan Seifert 

 

 

Public Relations 
Keith Lands - Director 

Sue Hartz 
David Elliott 
Scott Ebert 

Stewardship 
Michael Thomas-Moore - Director 

Tom Hardin 
Richard Homrighausen 

Young People’s 
Jaclyn Sergent - Director 

Chris Sergent 
Ashley Eick 
John Wolfe 

Brendan Hardin 
Shane Porter 

Gr ace  Lu the r an  Chu r ch   
Ca l l  Commi t t ee  

 Tracey Viereck     330-343-8024 

 James Gibb      330-343-8437 

 Robert Sclater     330-343-3120 

 James Morris     330-364-3683 

 Cynthia Jerles     330-364-2313 

 David Haverfield     330-364-4632 

 Lizabeth Nelson     330-364-3730 

 John Wolfe      330-364-1761 

 Christine Sergent     330-364-3037 
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Lenten Worship 

THE LENTEN JOURNEY 
The journey is one that we go on every year.  It is a journey that encourages self-examination.  It is a journey 
that encourages prayer and meditation.  It is a journey that encourages fasting and self discipline.  What will 
be different about this year’s journey?  How will this year’s journey become special, unique, and  
memorable?  Where will this year’s journey take us?   

The journey begins with ASH WEDNESDAY WORSHIP, 7:00 P.M., Feb. 17th.   

The journey continues with WEDNESDAY EVENING WORSHIP, 7:00 P.M., on Feb. 24th, March 3rd, 
March 10th, March 17th and March 24th. 

The journey concludes with a glorious entry into Jerusalem, followed gatherings around the table of our 
Lord; at the foot of the cross; and at the empty tomb.  It is the Holy Week where we follow our Lord as he 
lays down his life for all of us and all of creation.   

PALM SUNDAY WORSHIP, 8:00 & 10:30 AM, March 28th. 

MAUNDY THURSDAY WORSHIP, 7:00 PM, April 1st. 

GOOD FRIDAY WORSHIP, 7:00 PM,  April 2nd. 

EASTER SUNDAY WORSHIP, 8:00 & 10:30 AM, April 4th. 

Every journey has a surprise or two – unexpected moments – unanticipated experiences.  May God fill our 
Lenten journey with many surprises that will enable all of us to grow in faith and understanding. 

 

LENTEN WORSHIP SERVICE 
Nursery/Child Care  

(through elementary grades)  

Come for dinner, stay for some fun. 
We will meet in the lounge in  
Luther Hall. 

 Games, songs, 
crafts or maybe just 
extra time to get a 
little homework 
done. See you on 
Wednesday. 

LENTEN MEALS  

Groups are needed to prepare and serve meals before our 
Wednesday Lenten worship services.  The dinner will begin 
at 6:00 pm followed by the Lenten worship service at  
7:00 pm. Groups should plan to prepare, serve and clean up 
following the meal. Please call the church office with your 
date and menu. Free will offering will go to World Relief 
Haiti Health Kits.  

DATE:   Group Volunteers: 
February 24th.               Evangelism Board 

March 3rd.                       Christian Education Board 

March 10th.        WELCA, Swingles & Mary Baer Circle 

March 17th.               Young People’s Ministry Board 

March 24th.                     Still needed 

Thank you for volunteering. 



Page 5 THE MESSENGER 

Easter Announcements 
EASTER LILIES FOR EASTER SUNDAY 

The flowers this year will be at a cost of $9.00 each.  Your order form and payment 
may be placed in the envelope provided in the Narthex and either placed in the  
offering plate, or given to the church office.   

Orders and payment are due by Sunday, March 21, 2010  

Your flowers may be taken home following the 10:30 a.m.  
Easter worship service on April 4, 2010 

THE EASTER FLOWERS ARE DEDICATED IN HONOR OR  
IN MEMORY OF PERSONS NOTED BELOW. 

Please make all checks payable to Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church, and write Easter Flowers in the memo line. 

PLEASE CIRCLE:  INDICATE MESSAGE BELOW: 

       IN HONOR OF:   

       IN MEMORY OF:   

  

FLOWERS GIVEN BY:   

EASTER BREAKFAST 
Easter Sunday, April 4th at 9:15 AM 

FELLOWSHIP HALL 

Menu will include:  
scrambled eggs, bacon,  
sausage gravy, biscuits, sweet 
rolls, fresh fruit and drinks.  
Sign up sheets for food & 
monetary donations and for  
attendance will be in the  
Narthex.  This is a fund raiser 
to help support our Summer Church Camp 
Scholarship program.  It looks like Thrivent 
will no longer be matching funds in the  
congregation so please give generously to help 
support Grace's Summer Church Camp  
Scholarship program. 

 

 

 

 

 

Palm Sunday Easter Egg Hunt 
for youth through 4th grade.  
Please met in youth hall  
directly after the 10:30 service 
on Palm Sunday, March 28.  
Litty’s cookies and 
milk will be served  
after in Luther Hall 
kitchen. 
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Thank Yous & Announcements 

THANK YOU! 
We would like to express our appreciation  
to Adrian Mathias, Paul Stein, Joe Stein  

and Larry Wallick for their great effort in removing the 
snow from the parking lots and sidewalks.  
Most do not realize that while we are 
sleeping they are still working to make life 
easier for us the next day. Many thanks for  
a job well done.          Property Board  

 

 

 

To: Pastor Eilert and friends at Grace, 

I would like to extend my sincere thanks 
for all the prayers, cards and calls during 
the recent death of my sister, Ruth Meese. 
God’s blessings to all, 
Lu Kreisher 

PIANO CONCERT AT GRACE 
On Sunday, March 14th, 2010 at 3:00pm 
Harsha Abeyaratne, Assistant Professor of 
Music, Muskingum College, will present a  
piano concert in our sanctuary. Selections  
will include works of Chopin. 

In January 2008 Mr. Abeyaratne 
delighted us with his sensitivity 
and interpretation. We look  
forward to his return.  
This free concert is open to all. 

Solo-ensemble ?  
Ribbon festival ? 

 

 

Any students who have prepared music for Solo and 
Ensemble or the Ribbon Festival are invited  

to play their selection(s) during a worship service. 
Grace would enjoy hearing what you have worked  
so diligently preparing. If you are interested please  

contact Bobbie Myers (330) 343-3268.  

Focus on the cross 
Sunday, March 21st, 2010 at the 8:00 and 10:30 am service the  
Gallery Choir will present NEAR THE CROSS (Lloyd Larson) with 
narration and guest instrumentalists Amber Pottmeyer (flute) and  
Frederick Delphia (clarinet). 

Calvary's sorrow and triumph are powerfully captured in this  
dramatic suite for Lent. Three beloved hymns frame the work–  
Near the Cross, Beneath the Cross of Jesus and I Will Sing of My  
Redeemer. 

In keeping with the theme of the day, the Handbell Choir, under the direction of  
Joe Palmer, will play When I Survey the Wondrous Cross and the offertory anthem  
will be Look to the Cross. 
Nursery and Children’s Church will be available at the 10:30 am service. The cry room 
will be available at both services. 



YouthWorks has asked for donation of or the use of Booster Seats for  
children ages 5-6 years old.  Part of our mission work will be spending 
two days of our time in Virginia working with the Kids Club in the  
community.  We will be provided transportation for the kids to the club 
and YouthWorks are in need of Booster Seats to adhere to the states safety 
standards.  If you have a Booster seat you no longer need and would like 
to donate to YouthWorks or if you have one that could be borrowed for the 
week of July 4th-10th please contact Chris Sergent 330-364-3037. 
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Young People’s Ministries 

 
 

Care Packages were delivered to 18 college students and military personnel.  Thank you 
to everyone who donated items for the care packages and helped to box them up. Please 
keep these individuals in your prayers.  Alyssa Bonta, Eric Cameron, Timothy Case, 
Megan & Brendan Hardin, Russell Lloyd, Elizabeth Mady, Natalie Miller, Kyle Nelson, 
Clark Paisley, Kent & Aaron Philabaum, Ryan & Drew Porter, Christopher Smith,  
Kyle Swartz, Logan Wallick, and Ben White. 

Come Bowling! 
Bring the family or a friend and come 
bowl with us on Sunday, March 7th, 3:00 
pm at Boulevard Lanes in Dover. No cost 
to youth under 18. We will 
be bowling two games and 
your shoes will be provided. 
Adults are welcome to bowl 
at their own cost.  

We have registered 13 youth and 3 adults for the 2010  
YouthWorks Mission Trip to the Eastern Shore of Virginia.   
Olivia Bauer, Jeff, Evan & Katie Cameron, Paul & Joshua 
Fisher, Elizabeth Herman, Cody & Ashley Jerles, Tyler Keith, 
Kristen Miceli, Ethan Nelson, Chris, Jaclyn & Aaronn  

Sergent, and Morgan Swartz.  We would like to thank you for supporting our mission work 
and helping us to raise $740 towards our trip with the Pizza, Chocolate and Cyclamen 
houseplant fund raisers.  Please keep us in your prayers as we prepare for our trip and  
continue to raise funds. Next Meeting for 2010 YouthWorks Mission Trip to Eastern Shore 
Virginia is Sunday March 7th @ 1pm.  We will be discussing where to stop and spend the 
night on Friday and what activity to do, and future fund raisers. 

 
 

LOMO Summer Camp Scholarships:  
If you have a youth that would like to  
attend one of the LOMO or Camp  
Frederick’s summer camps or are an  
individual who would like to help  
support this program at Grace please  
attend YPMB next meeting on  
Tuesday, March 9th at 7pm. 
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Hammerstrom Scholarship 
Phillip Jr. and Marceil Hammerstrom 

Scholarship Fund Application 
 

This scholarship was setup by Phillip Jr. in memory of his wife, Marceil, who was in the medical 
field.  Also, in memory of his father, Phillip Sr, who was a machinist.  If your field of study is in 
the HEALTH area, or the TRADE/INDUSTRY area, you will be considered for this scholarship.  
Please complete this application and return to the church office no later than April 30th.  If 
awarded a scholarship, the check will be sent to your school.  Also, the scholarship can be 
applied for in subsequent years.  Any age may apply. 

 

STUDENT NAME________________________________________________________ 

ADDRESS______________________________________________________________ 

PHONE_______________________________ 

ARE YOU A MEMBER OF GRACE LUTHERAN CHURCH IN DOVER___________ 

 

FIELD OF STUDY_______________________________________________________ 

EXPLAIN YOUR PLANS FOR EDUCATION_________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

NAME, ADDRESS, AND PHONE OF SCHOOL_______________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

 

HAVE YOU BEEN ACCEPTED___________________ 

EXPECTED COMPLETION DATE_________________ 
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HEALTH KITS AND LAYETTES  
Two of our Lutheran World Relief Projects are  
making Health Kits and School Kits. These kits  
provide much needed supplies to many people 
around the world. Items that go into each kit are: 

Health Kits 
1 hand towel (dark color) 

1 wash cloth (dark color),1 bath size bar of soap 
1 adult size toothbrush, 1 nail clipper with file 

1 wide tooth comb, 6 band-aids 

 

School Kits 

 Padded or spinal notebooks of ruled paper 
approx. 8 1/2” X 11” totaling 150-200 sheets;  

do not include loose leaf paper 

1 blunt scissors (safety scissors with  
embedded steel blades work well) 

1 30-centimeter ruler, or ruler with centimeters 
on one side and inches on the other 

1 pencil sharpener, 1 eraser approx. 2 1/2 “ long 

6 new, unsharpened #2 pencils with erasers;  
secure together with a rubber band 

12 sheets of construction paper in assorted colors 

1 box of 16 or 24 crayons 

If you would like to provide any of the items 
used in these kits please drop them off at the 
church office and we will assemble them. 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP! 

Southern Cluster  
Spring Meeting 

April 7th, 2010 

9:30 AM 

First Lutheran Church 
Strasburg, Ohio  

2010 Relay For Life  

June 4th & 5th 
Dover, Crater Stadium 

With less than 100 days left before  
the relay, we need to start thinking  

about walking for the cause.  

Let’s show our community what we  
do to make “Grace Happen”. 

WELCA QUARTERLY 
Wednesday, March 10th, 2010 

9:00 AM 

Hostess: Dr. Mary Baer Circle 

Please join us! 
All are welcome. 

 

KNOTTERS 
 

Tuesday, March 9th, 2010 

9:00 AM  
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GROCERY BAG MINISTRY 

Thanks to all who have volunteered 
to be packers for the Grocery Bag 
Ministry this year.  

On a very positive note, donations 
to the Food Pantry have increased in 
response to a greater need for our 
food bags. In January, we 
distributed 71 bags, and have 
already distributed 50 in February. 
We are seeing a greater demand for 
this outreach program. Monetary 
and food donations are very much 
appreciated. 

So, what goes into a bag to feed the 
hungry? The food items are: 
peanut butter, canned meat, 
vegetables, fruit, cereal, soup, 
macaroni & cheese, *canned white 
potatoes, spaghetti sauce and 
spaghetti noodles.  
*New item added. 

Thank you to all who bring food in 
for the grocery bags that are filled 
each month.  Look in the Sunday 
bulletins to see which items are 
most urgently needed. 

 

The Free Lunch program at Grace 
will continue on the third 
Wednesday of every 
month. As always, we 
depend upon our 
members to prepare 
the food and serve it. 
The lunch menu for 
March 17th is posted 
in the Narthex. Check 
it out and see how you 
can help! 

GRACE CHURCH POSTCARDS 

Are you missing someone who has not been here for 
awhile?  Postcards are available on the narthex table for 
you to send to someone you have missed.  Stop by and 
take a few home to send. 

Thank you to the following volunteers who will help 
serve our free lunch on Wednesday, March 17th. 

Leader: Dorothy Morrison 

Volunteers: Carolyn Delphia, Bobbie Myers,  
Reba Snyder, Holly Vesco 

Volunteers for the Free Lunch should deliver their  
food donations to the church to Luther Hall kitchen on  
Tuesday, March 16th. 

Evangelism Board 



Thank you to the volunteers 
who will prepare and deliver 
food for the Homeless  
Shelter on March 28th. 

 

March’s dinner at the  
Homeless Shelter is on  
Sunday, March 28th at 6:00 
pm. The sign-up sheet is 
posted in the Narthex. We 
have cut down on the  
expense of the items needed 
(less meat, more casseroles) 
or have divided the donations 
into smaller units to make it 
financially easier for you to 
donate. Please check to see  
how you can help. 
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EVANGELISM NEWS… HERE’S YOUR 
CHANCE TO BE A BLESSING TO OTHERS 

W e  a t  G r a c e  h a v e 
volunteered to provide one 
meal per month — the 4th 
Sunday of each month — 
and need volunteers to 
provide the meal and to 
deliver it to the Friends of the 
Homeless of Tuscarawas 
County which is a group of 
concerned citizens from various churches and 
social service agencies in the county who have 
recognized the need to assist persons 
experiencing homelessness.  The residents eat 
dinner at 6:00 each evening.  All tableware is 
provided by the shelter, and they ask that if we 
are just dropping the food off to bring it in 
disposable pans.   

If you are unable to deliver your portion of the 
meal, please contact someone else who has 
signed up to deliver food.   

Let’s continue to work together as the body of 
Christ and serve our brothers and sisters in 
need. 

New sign up sheets are posted for March’s 
meals to the homeless shelter. Please sign up 
in the narthex. 

Evangelism Board 

MOSER FAMILY 

Please continue to support the Moser Family Mission.  
Envelopes are located in the pews.  Please pray for them as 
they share God’s word with the children of Latin America. 
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Worship  

OPEN ALTAR FLOWERS   

If you would like to provide altar flowers in memory 
or in honor of loved ones, please either sign up on 
the list in the Narthex or call the church office at  
330-343-6915.   

The cost for one vase is $18.  You will be billed by 
Blossom’s Florist. 

Altar Flowers are available for the following dates.  

 

March 21st - 1 vase 

March 28th - 2 vases 

April 11th - 2 vases 

April 18th - 2 vases 

April 25th - 1 vase 

Nursery  

  March  7      Betsy Morris & Juanita Page 

March 14     Chris Sergent & Jaclyn Sergent 

March 21     Toni Ferrito & Katie Cameron  

March 28     Barbara Thompson & Audra Miceli  

Altar Guild  

  Tuesday,  
March 30th, 2010 

9:00 am 

Order of St. Luke 

Tuesday, 
March 23rd, 2010 

1:00 pm 

Replenishing the Children’s Worship Bags 
Our worship bag continues to be a blessing to children and parents in our 
worship each week! Most of the 10 bags are used every Sunday. The bags 
serve as a way for parents to have their young children in worship with them 
while they get a chance to worship. We will be purchasing new books, toys, 
crayons and snacks for the bags soon.  If you would be interested in 
providing money for the purchase of these items you may make a donation by placing it in a special 
offering envelope with worship snacks written on it.  If paying by check please remember to  write 
Children’s Worship Bags in the memo line. Thank you for continuing to support this ministry. 

Sunday, March 7  

Isaiah 55:1-9 
Psalm 63:1-8 

1 Corinthians  10:1-13 
Luke 13:1-9 

Sunday, March 14 

Joshua 5:9-12 
Psalm 32 

2 Corinthians 5:16-21 
Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 

Sunday, March 21  

Isaiah 43:16-21 
Psalm 126 

Philippians 3:4b-14 
John 12:1-8 

Worship Readings  

CHILDREN OF THE CHURCH PROGRAM 

Anyone wishing to volunteer to teach or 
help during Children of the Church are 
asked to contact the church office. If we 
have enough volunteers we will hold an instructional class, 
orienting everyone to the curriculum which is to be used. 
The curriculum is not difficult to prepare or teach. So, 
please help us in our endeavor to keep this program and 
continue to instruct our children in Christian living. (This 
could be a family affair, with mom and dad teaching and 
assisting and their children attending!-GREAT THOUGHT!) 

Sunday, March 28 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Psalm 31:9-16 

Philippians 2:5-11 
Luke 22:14-23:56 

Swingles 

Tuesday, 
March 16th, 2010 

6:30 pm 
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SUNDAY 8:00 AM WORSHIP  

ACOLYTES 

Mar. 7 

Mar. 14  Madeline Bauer 
Mar. 21 
Mar. 28 
 

LAY READERS 

Mar. 7    Dale Weaver 
Mar. 14  Terry Miller 
Mar. 21  Lynn Foust 
Mar. 28  Steve Zimmerman 
              & Carolyn Delphia  

DEACONS 

Mar. 7 
Mar. 14 

Mar. 21 Sue Grafe 
Mar. 28 Sue Grafe 

USHERS 

Michael Thomas-Moore 

Tom Patton 

Tim Keplinger 

Richard Elliott 

Steve Zimmerman 

Jim Heller 

Scott Ebert 

SUNDAY 10:30 AM WORSHIP 

ACOLYTES 

Mar. 7 

Mar. 14 Aaronn Sergent 
Mar. 21 Shauna Cox 
Mar. 28 Aaronn Sergent 

DEACONS 

Mar. 7 
Mar. 14 
Mar. 21   

Mar. 28  John Stahl 

USHERS 

March 7 John Lorenz, Larry Wallick, Tom Margo, Art Siber 

March 14 Mike Sergent, Jack Marshall, Ron Philabaum, Jim Gibb, Kent Philabaum 

March 21 John Stahl, Robert McCulloch, Keith Lands, Howard Stein 

March 28 Art Keener, William Page, Jeff Keller, Jeff Hootman, Joe VanFossen 

 

LAY READERS 

Mar. 7  R. Homrighausen 
Mar. 14  John Stahl 
Mar. 21  Nathan Vaughan  
Mar. 28  Ron Philabaum  
                  & Sue Hartz   

ALTAR GUILD  

March: Jane Lanz, Lu Kreisher, Bonnie Richardson, Pam Keller, Carol Betche 

April: Donna Fox, Katherine Stahl, Jill Hootman, Dorothy Morrison, Shirley Grafe 

Worship Assistants 

Get the Messenger By Email 
If you’d like to receive the Messenger by email please send an email to GraceHappens@GraceDover.org 
with the words “Email Messenger” in the subject heading.   

Remember you can also view the current and archived Messengers online at www.GraceDover.org 
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gracehappens@gracedover.org                              

pastor@gracedover.org                                                                     March 2010 

                               Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church Grace Evangelical Lutheran Church 

216 North Wooster Ave 

Dover OH  44622-2948 

330-343-6915 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

1 
3 pm Communion              
Park Village 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

7 pm Property   
         Board Meeting 

2 
6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm  
         Planning Council 
                  Meeting 

3 
6 pm Lenten Meal 

7 pm Lenten  
                   Worship 

4 
12-1 pm Bible study 
12 pm  Sr. Fun Day 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

5 6 
 

7  
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 

1 pm YouthWorks  
Mission Trip Meeting 

3 pm Youth bowling at 
          Boulevard Lanes  

8 
10:30 am  
Communion              
Park Village 

6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

9 
9 am Knotters 

12– 4 pm 
Rejoice Women 

6:30 pm Cub Scouts 

6:45 pm Ministry Night 

10 
9 am WELCA  
             Quarterly 

6 pm Lenten Meal 

7 pm Lenten  
                   Worship 

11 
12-1 pm Bible study 
12 pm  Sr. Fun Day 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

  12 
 

 

13 
8 am Men’s  
             Breakfast 

14 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am Worship  
Communion 

3 pm Piano Concert  
          at Grace 

 

15 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 

 
 

16 
9:30 am  Staff Meeting 

6:30 pm  Cub Scouts 

6:30 pm  Swingles 

 
 

 
 

17 
11-1 pm Free Lunch 
ORC 

6 pm Lenten Meal 

7 pm Lenten  
                   Worship 

St. Patrick’s 
Day 

 

18 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

12-1 pm Bible study 

5:30 pm Modern 
           Homemakers 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

 

19 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

20 
 

 

 

 

 

21 
8 am Worship  
Communion 

9:15 am SCS 

10:30 am  
Worship  
Communion 

22 
6:30 pm Girl Scouts 

7 pm Valley Voices 

 

 
 
 

23 
9am Altar Guild 

1 pm Order of  
                 St. Luke  

6:30 Cub Scouts 

 

 

24 
1 pm - Dr. Mary 
               Bear  Circle 

6 pm Lenten Meal 

7 pm Lenten  
               Worship 

 

25 
12 pm Sr. Fun Day 

12-1 pm Bible study 

6 pm  Bell Choir 

7 pm  Gallery Choir 

 

26 
 

 

 

 

 

27 
 
 

 
 
 

28 
  8 am Worship 
  9:15 am SCS 
10:30 am Worship  
 6 pm  Meal to 
             Homeless Shelter 

 

PALM  
SUNDAY 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 
 

Messenger  
Newsletter  
Deadline 

9 am 
Messenger 
Assembly 


